

Silver Threads Quilt Guild Newsletter

Volume 18 December 2018 Issue 5

The mission of Silver Threads Quilt Guild shall be to further interest in quilting, promote education, contribute to community charitable causes and encourage the preservation of quilts and the art of quilting.

Presidents's Comments

Hi Quilters,

I missed seeing all of you at our November meeting, thanks to Tammy for covering for me so I could attend the gigantic Houston Quilt Show. It was wonderful to see so many amazing quilts.

Our December 11 meeting in South Fork will feature a White Elephant Exchange, which should be a lot of fun.

I wish everyone a merry Christmas with lots of snow.

https://silverthreadsguild.com/

Guild Minutes

November 13, 2018

The meeting opened with an introduction of guest Susan McNeil. The sunshine was Kathie Jones had her grandkids for awhile. Charlotte Peacock went on a great trip to Europe and Washington D.C.,

The shadows were: Betty Geis' daughter Becky is still battling cancer. Please keep her in your prayers for her upcoming treatment. Also Betty's son Bart was diagnosed with cancer. Again our thoughts and prayers are for this family. Vi's husband Leonard has shingles.

Vise-President Tammy Hamel called the meeting to order. (in the absence of President Beth Kendall)

Take Note ·) ...

Meeting LocationChapel of the South Fork

Date: December 11
Time: 10:00 a.m.

December Program

Gift Exchange (White Elephant AKA Dirty Santa)

December Hostesses

Kristin Steed, Pat Miller Please bring a dish for the potluck

December Birthdays

Sherry Paxton December 13
Irene Garrett December 17



Treasurer's reports—General account. Kristin Steed—\$11,918.05

Quilt Show accounts—Janice Torres. Everything was good (this secretary did not get the exact amount) an attachment was sent last month where the money was sent and other information.

New business—It was discussed when and where the next meeting will be. It will be December 11th at South Fork.

A pot luck lunch and a white elephant (or dirty Santa gift exchange) will follow lunch(\$10 limit if purchased). A motion was made, seconded and passed. Everyone should bring something to eat and a gift.

Old Business: (nothing)

Standing committee reports:

There was only two standing committee reports given. community service, and continuing education.

Vi Koch reported the following for community service:

Found in storage, there were 26 adult quilts, 12 lap quilts, 13 twin sized quilts, 1 queen sized quilt, and 21 children's quilts (4 baby quilts and 17 kids quilts).

On October 8, 14 adult quilts were given to Mountain View Estates Care Center. On October 23, 9 adult quilts were given as well as a check presented to Homelake in Monte Vista. On November 5, 15 children's quilts and 3 adult quilts were given to Tu Casa in Alamosa. These quilts (those given at Tu Casa) were given in honor of Patty Zion from Wray, Colorado who donated a lot of fabric to us. Many thanks to Anne Strong and Beth McFadden for their assistance to Vi Koch so that these quilts could be washed and go to so many.

Six more children's quilts will be given to the Ronald McDonald home in Colorado Springs.

It was suggested that in the future we make adult twin quilts approximately 68x84". Children's quilts approximately 48x60". Baby quilts can be smaller. Nursing homes seem to be in need of bed quilts. We do have some backing fabric in storage. Vi will also be looking into purchasing large backing fabric for the quilts we make. She also showed us some things we could make for the nursing homes. More information on this later.

Continuing Education—Charlotte Peacock:

June, 2019–Beth Kendall- Bargello demo and Bargello flag workshop

July 30-31, 2019- Judy Niemeyer class-Eileen Urbanek-Chapel of the South Fork

August, 2019—Cyndi McChesney (<u>CedarRidgeQuilting.com</u>) panel program and workshop

The meeting was adjourned.

Show and tell. Karen Ferguson showed some cloth books. Tammy Hamel showed a quilt, table runners and a table topper. Kristin Steed showed a beautiful zipper purse with Spargo embroidery.

Pat Miller won the door prize. A great lunch was provided by Anna Strong and Betty Geis.

Secretary, Karen Ferguso



This is the winner of the 2018 Silver Threads Quilt Guild Raffle Quilt. His name is Brian Lamorboux and he lives in Colorado Springs. He was thrilled that he won and said his grandmother collects quilts so he is aware of their value. He was in Creede when we were selling tickets at our first venue and he remembered that I sold him the ticket.



Lake City Veteran's Donation





Silve Thread Quilt Guilt.

We cannot thank you enough for your most generals monetary gifl. Your thoughtfulness 8knows are so appreciated. The money will go towned supplies, medians, and things that patients need but annot affect. Think you so much!

Sinvery Joni



Donna Skvarla AQS Certified Quilt Appraiser

Quilt Appraisals, Consultations, Lectures
32015 Elk Trail Lane
Creede, CO 81130
719-658-1110
bearspaw@cox.net

Beth Kendall Custom Longarm Quilting

PO Box 907 Lake City, CO 81235-0907 kendallscottage@gmail.com 832-526-8631

Ooh La Spa

289 South Main Street Creede, CO 81130 719-658-3070 www.oohlaspacreede.com Melissa Graham

Shades, Quilts & Etc.

129 Adams Street
Monte Vista, CO 81144
719-852-2179
marilyn.davey@gmail.com
Marilyn Davey

Durango Quilt Company

21516 Hwy. 160 West Durango, CO. 81303 970-247-2582 durangoquilts@qwestoffice.net

Quilt/Craft Retreat Venue

Attend a scheduled retreat or host your own group.

Full service and self-serve retreats available.

Tables, ironing supplies and cutting station provided.

Feel all the comforts of home in the large,

Beautiful log cabin on the Rio Grande River.

RioRiverRetreat.com

Colorado Quilt/Craft/Scrapbook Retreat on FB

Kathy's Fabric Trunk

610 Grand Avenue Del Norte, CO 81132 719-657-9314 <u>kathystrunk@Q.com</u> Kathy Black